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FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INTRO. NO. 554-A

COMMITTEE: Youth Services

	TITLE:  A Local Law to amend the administrative code for the City of New York, in relation to training on runaway, homeless or sexually exploited youth
	SPONSORS: Eugene, Chin, Gentile, Gibson, Koo, Mendez, Rodriguez, Menchaca, Constantinides, and Van Bramer
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SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: Proposed Intro. No. 554-A would require the City to appoint a training coordinator, in an agency chosen by the Mayor, to teach certain agency staff how to identify runaway, homeless or sexually exploited youth and how connect them with appropriate services. The coordinator would conduct the training with the agency employees of the Administration for Children’s Services (ACS), the Department of Parks and Recreation (DPR), Department of Homeless Services (DHS), and Human Resources Administration/Department of Social Services (HRA) who are regularly in contact with youth. The coordinator would also be responsible for outreach efforts to other entities including, but not limited to, the Department of Education, Police Department, and Department of Probation, as well as health clinics, libraries and hospitals.

In addition, the proposed legislation would require that contracts between service providers and ACS, DPR, DHS and HRA include a requirement that the contractors and service providers provide to their employees whose positions involve regular contact with youth the same training required for relevant City agency staff, and shall certify to the city agency responsible for such contract that such training has been conducted.

EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law would take effect 90 days after its enactment, except that the provision related to contractors and service providers would apply only to contracts solicited or renewed on or after the effective date.

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2017
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:
	
	Effective FY17
	FY Succeeding
Effective FY18
	Full Fiscal Impact FY17

	
Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	
Expenditures (-)
	0
	0
	0

	
Net
	$0
	$0
	$0



IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from this legislation.

IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on expenditures resulting from this legislation. According to the Administration, the Department of Citywide Administrative Services will designate a current employee to serve as the coordinator. Development of the training program by the coordinator would likely incur some costs, but there are sufficient budgetary resources available among the agencies that would be covered by Proposed Intro. No. 554-A to cover any costs. 


SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: TBD
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LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: Intro. No. 554 was introduced by the Council on November 25, 2014 and referred to the Committee on Youth Services. The Committee considered the legislation at a hearing on November 30, 2015 and the legislation was laid over. The legislation was subsequently amended and the amended version, Proposed Intro. No. 554-A, will be voted on by the Committee at a hearing on March 21, 2016. Upon successful vote of the Committee, Proposed Intro. No. 554-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on March 22, 2016.
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